The Vine

As announced on April 22, 2012, the Singles Ministry of the Sacramento Metro church of Christ came up with the name, “The Vine”.  It is based on John 15, when Jesus tells His followers that He is the true Vine and we must remain in Him.  The subsequent slogan is “Keeping You Rooted and Connected in Christ”, as coined by Juan Ortega.

Since September, the Singles Ministry bore a lot of fruit due to eleven baptisms and a restoration.  With the Spirit leading us to be the pacesetters, and to lose the stigma of singles in the church as being leftovers who are incapable of doing anything but the menial behind the scenes tasks, or simply take up space.  Instead, the Vine Ministry vowed to use of gifts and fulfill I Corinthians 7 about being devoted to God.

Since the summer of 2011, there have been a lot of initiatives.  From organizing road trips to regional conferences to fund raising for Missions.  There are even some Singles who are raising funds for people to go tho the World Discipleship Summit in San Antonio this July.  (On a side note, online registration for the WDS ends April 30.)

Since 2012 is a year of harvest, The Spirit is leading our ministry to reach out to this lost world, not only to professionals, but to our college students (particularly UC Davis, American River College, and Sacramento City College), and our youth.  With our new identity, it is our calling to continue to the Lord’s work in the Sacramento region.  And to Him be the glory!
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